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“Sing for joy to God…shout aloud to …God.” (Ps. 80:19) 

T REFORMATION (OBSERVED) T 

October 26 & 27, 2024 

WELCOME:  It is with pleasure that we welcome all who have come to worship.  Let us lift up 
our hearts joyfully 

WE INVITE YOU to complete an attendance card located in the little box, next to the hymnals. 
Thank you!  

NOTE: As our bell rings five minutes prior to our service, we gather in preparation for worship.  

SACRAMENT: In Holy Communion we recognize Christ’s true body and blood given to us for the 
forgiveness of sins. Paul writes in 1 Corinthians 11: 27-29, “Let a person examine himself and so 
eat of the bread and drink of the cup.” Therefore, we reflect on the following questions to prepare 
us for the Lord’s Supper:  

1. Do I believe that I am a sinful human being? (Matt. 26:28; Col. 2:13) 
2. Am I sorry for my sins? (Ps. 38:18; 2 Cor. 7:9-10 
3. Do I believe Jesus died and rose again for my sins? (1 Cor. 15:3-4) 
4. Do I intend, by the power of the Holy Spirit, to live a godly life? (Eph. 4: 1-3) 
5. Do I believe Jesus’ body and blood are received with the bread and wine in Holy 

Communion? (Matt. 26: 26-28; 1 Cor. 10:16, 11:27) 

If this is not your confession but you would like to receive a blessing, please come forward with 
your arms crossed across your chest. If you have questions about Holy Communion, please feel 
free to talk to Pastor Hauter. 

SERVING TRINITY THIS WEEKEND  

SATURDAY ORGANIST: Laurel Allen  
SATURDAY ELDER: Lucky Schneberger                             READER: Jon Bush 

SUNDAY ORGANIST: Shirley Ranus 
SUNDAY ELDER: Scott Harberts                                       READER: Kris Bruun 

ALTAR FLOWERS today are given to the Glory of God in loving memory of Fran Bush. 
 
Portals of Prayer is available by the mailboxes.  Start the day off right with a devotion and talk 
with God. 

 
JOYS AND CONCERNS: We pray for Marsha McDaniel (neighbor of Evelyn Daberkow) and our 
prayers continue for Marlene Graves David & Connie Boden, Alice LaRose, Cash Blanchfield,  
Rick Arguto, Henrietta Voss, Shirleen Pape, Linda Fenwick, Faralyn Koncilia, Mindy, Cathy, Amy 
Coulson,  Roxann, Pat Sanley, Brad Ritter, Rich Graves, Jacob Freeman, Rick  and Anita 
Lawrenz,  Norma Larson, Shirley Ranus, Cindy Schmidt, Connie Elson, Rose Sears, Marcie 
Wright, Victor Voss, Jeanive Solheim, Melanie Trujillo, Joyce Michelli, Adella Schmidt,  Lucille 
Cochran, and Sophia DiSalvo.  We continue to pray for Christopher and Iona Bruun and their 
new teenage addition to the family. May God continue to strengthen and heal them. This week’s 
birthdays:  OCTOBER 26-Carole Kasza, 31-Maverick Aggson.  NOVEMBER 1-Aaron Bolt, Norma 
Larson                                              HAPPPY BIRTHDAY! 

A VERY SPECIAL HEART FELT THANK YOU to all my brothers and sisters in Christ for your 
prayers well wishes, comfort, concern, and fine food.  You are greatly appreciated and Earl and I 
thank God for each and every one of you. My surgery on Monday, October 28th will hopefully be 
the one bringing me back to good health. 

A SPECIAL THANK YOU to all who helped Pastor Bob and me celebrate our wedding.  We are 
grateful for all our friends in Christ as we start our married life together~~Pastor Bob and Becky. 

CONGRATULATIONS to JoAnn Collins she has won ELA Director of the Year for the Rocky 
Mountain District!  We are truly blessed at Trinity to have such a strong, energetic, and 
dedicated teacher and director for ELA. 

SUNDAY MORNING BIBLE STUDY with Pastor Bob, will meet at 10:40am. in the school 
library.  All are invited to join him continuing our walk in the study, “Let My People Go.” 
TUESDAY BIBLE STUDY on October 15th will begin a new study based on the TV series, “The 
Chosen” at 6:30pm. .” All are invited to join us!  For more information contact Jon Bush at 
ophiclide.tuba@gmail.com 
ADULT CONFIRMATION CLASS has begun September 17th from 6-7pm. All are invited. 
YOUTH CONFIRMATION CLASS meets Saturday mornings at 10:30am. in the Fellowship Area 
with Pastor Bob.  Sixth thru Eighth graders are welcome to attend. 

UPCOMING COTTAGE MEETING October 30th at 1:30 pm is hosted by Cathy Coffey, West 
Pueblo.  Contact Cathy at 719-647-6979 to register. 
THE COTTAGE MEETINGS are to discuss what you are looking for in your future pastor.  It is 
also a chance to make suggestions on what service you are interested in doing for Trinity and the 
Pueblo Community.  Pastor Bob will be at most if not all these meeting.  Please let Pastor Bob 
know that you are willing to host a meeting and the date(s) that work for you.  After we get the 
hosts, we will move on to filling the group up with the remaining 8-10 participants.  Please note 
that the more of you that participate the closer we will get to calling the right pastor for Trinity 
Lutheran Church, School & ELA. 

TREASURES AT TRINITY coming November 16th from 9:00am-3:00pm. 

SCHOOL CHAPEL meets every Wednesday at 8:30 am.  Everyone is invited. 
October 31st Halloween Parade and Party for TLS. 
November 1st Noon Dismissal Parent/Teacher Conferences 
November 7th CAPTAINS meeting 3:30-4:30. 

Offerings Received: (10-20) $2199.00  
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